Town Council Newsletters
Council has set elimination of our long term debt as our main goal for the next two years. This debt has accumulated over the past forty years. In 2000 the debt was $850,000. In 2001 we were successful in negotiating a write down of this debt to $ 240,000. The provincial government assumed responsibility for the remainder. In return for the province assuming responsibility for the major part of our debt we had to agree to the following conditions:


1. Increase our property tax rate to 9mls.


2. Maintain our water and sewer rates at $432.00 a year


3. Pay $42000.00 a year for 10 years on our debt. At the end of the ten years the debt then would be retired.

We complied with the first two terms but have been unable to maintain our payments for the past five years. This was due in part to increased operating costs especially those associated with operating and maintaining the new chlorination system installed for us by the province in 2005. The damage to the copper laterals of our system caused by the addition of gas chlorine has also prevented us from keeping up with our payments. Tax arrears by some residents also prevented us from making our debt payments added to this problem. Council decided against raising taxes to cover these increasing costs. 

The provincial government offered to write of all of our debt in 2008-09 if we would agree to join together with our neighbors in Rushoon and Baine Harbour. This suggestion was rejected by the communities. 

The Parker’s Cove Council began negotiations with the province in October to try and reach a new payment schedule for our debt.. We reached an agreement in June to repay the remaining $84,000 of principal, $177,000 in accumulated arrears and $28,000 in late fees. The provincial government agreed to write of the late fees and to allow us to repay the $177,000 in missed payments. This amount has to repaid according to the following schedule and is in addition to our principal payments of $42,000 in 2010 and 2011.

	Year
	Payment on Arrears
	Payment on Principal

	2010
	$  5648.50
	$420000

	2011
	$11297.00
	$420000

	2012
	$20297.00
	0

	2013
	$20297.00
	0

	2014
	$20297.00
	0

	2015
	$20297.00
	0

	2016
	$20297.00
	0

	2017
	$20297.00
	0

	2018
	$20297.00
	0

	2019
	$20297.00
	0


In return for agreeing to this arrangements government agreed to reinstate Parker’s Cove’s eligibility for provincial capital funding. We are presently in the process of preparing funding proposals for needed capital expenditures. The province now funds projects for communities the size of ours on a 90%-10% funding model. The province pays the 90% and it’s in the form of a non-repayable grant.

This year and next are going to be tight financial years for our community. We have to pay $47,5648.50 on our debt this year and $53,297.00 in 2011. After 2011 our debt payments will be reduced to $20,297 until 2019. A tax increase will probably be needed next year to meet the increased cost. We feel that dealing with our debt is critical, if we are to survive as a community.

In order for us to retire the principal on the debt over the next two years we will have to strictly control spending and demand prompt payment of taxes by all citizens. Delinquent taxpayers will be pursued to the full extend of the law.

Everyone should realize that, even though municipal taxes are high, compared with what we pay for other things they are still a bargain. The average monthly payment for all taxes is approximately $65.00 a household. In return for this $65.00, council provides: weekly garbage collection; water and sewer services; snow clearing, road maintenance; and street ighting.  In comparison, most of us pay more than $65.00 individually for Electricity, Telephone, Cable and Internet Services. If you had to choose between these services which one would you consider most critical to meeting your needs. 

If you would like to discuss these or any other issues, we have a public council meeting the first Tuesday of every month. You are also welcome to contact me at 443 2632 or via e-mail at hmurphy.murphy@gmail .com.

Thank you for your continued support,

Harold Murphy

Mayor

